




memo 
Agape Resources & Assistance Center, Inc. 

To: Bill Bilyeu, County Administrator 

From:  Janet Collinsworth, Founder/Executive Director 

Date: December 1, 2020 

Re: CARES Act Affidavit – Internet 

Comments: Client H.W. was displaced from her home in the midst of COVID shelter in place 
because her roommate lost her job due to COVID and H.W. could not pay rent by 
herself.  So that she would not become homeless, Agape allowed her to re-enter 
the Agape program and be housed in an Agape property (O Ave).  H.W.’s employer 
began to require staff to work from home.  As a requirement to keep her job and 
work from home, her employer required she have and maintain a dedicated HIPAA 
compliant line in order to perform her duties.  To allow her to work from home and 
maintain her job, Agape installed and maintained a dedicated, HIPAA compliant 
internet line at the Agape property in which our client lived with her children.  
Agape helped H.W. relocate to housing she could afford in 8/2020. 

 
















































